Hold that bulldozer
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Thursday, June 14

There are many logical reasons for demolishing the former Bartels Lodge building on land owned by the town of Pownal — possibly to clear the way for a joint Rescue Squad and town office complex. In fact, the Select Board decided on June 7 to seek bids to demolish the venerable post-and-beam structure. 

The Rescue Squad, which had considered building a new headquarters on the property and inviting the town to add on to the building, now has another option with the donation of a parcel on Route 7 by Helen and George Renner. But the Bartels site remains a backup option for such a project. 

The question, though, is should the town rush to tear down what could be a historic building in the very center of town — smack near the site of the original meeting house and the Pownal Community Church, which was constructed over its lower level? 

That doesn't sound like a good idea. Even if the building, which was damaged by fire and subsequently the weather, may appear beyond saving, it should not be razed until an assessment of its condition and historical significance can be completed. This would not necessary require a professional survey, although a town's 

history is worth protecting even when that proves expensive. 

The Historical Society or some interested individuals also could develop a report on the history of what apparently was an inn dating back to the colonial era. The point is, although we asked a number of residents who have shown an interest in history, no one seemed to have a handle on the history of the inn from its earliest days. 

The Select Board should authorize a little research before leveling something that the townspeople might belatedly wish they had preserved. 

